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As described by UW-System Policy on Individuals with Disabilities (Regent Policy 14-10), “Each Chancellor shall appoint an advisory committee, including students, to provide information and recommendation responsive to the needs and concerns of individuals with disabilities.”  The UWSP Disability Advisory Council completed its fourth official year and had met monthly during the 2012-2013 academic year, beginning in September (excluding January) through May.

Historically, the Disability Advisory Council was created through the Office of Disability Services in 2005.  The first official meeting took place on December 7, 2005.  As of September, 2007, the Council reports directly to the Chancellor.  
On November 29, 2012 a charge was made by Vice-Chancellor Al Thompson, Jr. on behalf of Chancellor Bernie L. Patterson to the Council that identified the following responsibilities: 

· Assessing accessibility on campus

· Indentifying needs of persons with disabilities

· Promoting disability awareness to the campus community

· Providing feedback and recommendations to the Director of Disability Services and Assistive Technology;

· Providing feedback and recommendations to UWSP Faculty, Staff, Directors and Administrators as appropriate.

· Review the Disability Advisory Council web site to ensure it is accessible to all users.  If needed, consult with Information Technology to identify and resolve any gaps in the university’s website development software.

· Identify and implement methods for increasing disability awareness and  educating our campus community about disabilities and accessibility

· Continue to monitor  campus accessibility and identify areas of campus that many need improvement

· Continue to create, update and refine educational material such as the disability awareness web site and display boards

· Hold regular monthly meetings and continue to discuss reported disability and accessibility concerns

· Report disability and accessibility related concerns to the Chancellor in an end-of-year report as well as reporting urgent concerns immediately to the appropriate administrator.
The following addresses these charges set forth by the Chancellor
Responding to the charge


Assessing, monitoring, reporting and providing feedback of accessibility issues and concerns
Seventeen campus building accessibility assessments were completed between the academic years of 2006 – 2009.   A building assessment subcommittee was formed in 2010 that comprises of 4 
ex-officio council members representing Facility Services, Facilities Planning, Residential Living and Disability Services along with one student member to review the status of the concerns raised in these reports and develop a process and protocol for the council to report immediate accessible issues and/or concerns.  Utilizing the established process and protocol for reporting accessible issues brought to or by the Disabilities Advisory Council, the assessment subcommittee addressed a concern brought to the attention of the DAC regarding hindrance of accessibility of the newly constructed accessible ramp at the CCC due to bicycles being chained to the ramp.  Carl Rasmussen reported that signs stating “Bicycles attached to access ramp railings are subject to fines and removal”.  As well, Bill Rowe and UWSP Protective Services are charged with enforcement of the policy.  DAC discussed the need for more bike racks in this locale.  Chris Brindley, Building and Grounds Superintendent, reported that the purchase of additional serpentine bike racks is part of the larger campus remodel projects and thus funds are not currently available for such purchases.
As well, the above process led to the successful identification and repair of the east entrance accessible doors in the Student Services Building that were not operating during cold weather.

DAC student representative, Karina Casey and Chris Brindley also continued working on updating the campus snow removal map.   Due to continued accessibility concerns on campus due to the limited number of staff available for snow removal and due to the long winter season, DAC members expressed an interest in being a voice to support the campus moving forward with the campus skywalk plan as future building renovations and updates progress.

Promotion and identification of disability awareness on campus 
The Climate subcommittee continued promoting disability and accessibility awareness and education through the 2012 Celebrate All Abilities programs during the Disability Awareness Month of October.  The subcommittee consisted of Mai Vang, Pam Terrell, Marge Strong and Jim Joque.

The October Celebrate All Abilities program was highly successful in that three presentations on disability topics were attended by approximately 500 campus and community attendees.   The council collaborated with Ministry Health Care and Healthy People Portage County in sponsoring a keynote speaker on the topic of child abuse and mental illness.  The second event was a presentation on attention deficit hyperactivity disorder.  The third event was a presentation given by the Wisconsin V.A. on veterans returning to school with service-related disabilities.  Both programs were well received by both the UWSP and great Stevens Point communities.  
In November of 2013, the Climate subcommittee began plans for the October 2013 disability awareness programming.  Topics will include an ADA workshop, bipolar disorder, and a student and parent panel that will discuss the issues surrounding several disabilities.
Address ongoing accessibility and disability related concerns on campus
The Disability Advisory Council continues to include at its monthly meeting agenda the topic of sharing campus accessibility issues and/or concerns that had been brought to council members’ attention.  This added agenda item prior to adjournment has successfully provided an opportunity for the council to acknowledge the following issues and begin a process of resolve.
The following issues were addressed and managed during the 2011-2012 academic year. 

· Council members have expressed interest in continuing the collaborative effort with Facility Services of exploring ideas and opportunities for improving snow and ice removal on campus.  The snow removal and communication process for those with disabilities has greatly improved over the past year and we look forward to continuing the effort with Facility Services.
· The council decided to continue promoting disability awareness through an annual “Celebrate All Abilities” program for the campus and local community. 
· The council agreed to continue the promotion and open communication of accessibility needs across campus and to specific departments (such as Disability Services, Facility Services, Residential Living, Facilities Planning, Equity & Affirmative Action, etc.). As a means to continue communication, Paul Hasler, Director of Facility Services, joined the council as an ex-officio member representing Facility Services.

· To better inform upper level administrators about disability related needs, the assessment subcommittee included the building administrator as first point of contact regarding any accessible issues or concerns related to their building or facility that is brought to the council’s attention.  
· The council implemented a formal process for which to nominate and recruit DAC council members and ad-hoc members for appointment by the chancellor.  The council successfully recruited and elected one student and one faculty/academic staff member.
· Review of the 2012-2013 DAC budget was added to each meeting agenda due to costs incurred with the promotion and hosting of the 2012 “Celebrate All Abilities” and the added interest of the DAC to purchase a promotional display board, development of DAC brochures and purchase of a Smart Pen.  The costs for the “Celebrate All Abilities” program included the following:  student intern employment was $500; DUC rental space for the collaborative program with Ministry Health care was $273.50; cost for graphic design and promotion expenses were $105.50.  The cost for purchase of the Smart Pen and accessories was $169.98. The display board and brochure development was postponed for another year. The total dollars spent for 2012-2013 totaled $1,049.41. Greg Diemer offered to cover the 2012-2013 budget of up to $1500 with GPR funds. With an existing balance of $78.13, a balance of $971.28 was paid at the end of the fiscal year. The DAC was under budget by $529 for this year. Note that the DAC utilizes an account managed by the Disability & Assistive Technology Center Director (account number 406904).
Continue to communicate questions and concerns related to disabilities and accessibility to the appropriate office.
The Coordinator of Disability Services sits on the Disability Advisory Council as an ex-officio member.  The Coordinator has access to ongoing discussions of accessibility, accommodations and disability related concerns.  
Also, ex-officio members include a representative from Equity and Affirmative Action (ADA Coordinator), Facility Services and Residential Living.  These representatives have access to ongoing discussion of accessibility and disability related concerns.  

Membership

The Council is made up of 10 members, including 7 faculty and staff, and 3 students.  Four members are ex-officio members (which puts full membership above 10).  During the May 2013 DAC monthly meeting, 2 members were voted in using the member nominee selection process (Carol Grasamkee and Kaitlyn Morici) to fulfill exiting member positions.  Recruited member names will be sent up for appointment by the chancellor in September 2013.  
Plans for 2013-14
The Council expressed excitement about the upcoming academic year.  Plans in motion include, but are not limited to:
· Continue efforts that support the DAC mission statement; “The Disability Advisory Council assesses, educates, and advises the University of Wisconsin-Stevens Point community on issues related to all disabilities and accessibility.”

· Continue having monthly Council meetings during the academic calendar year.

· Continue the efforts of the climate and building assessment subcommittees. 

· Plan to implement “Celebrate All Abilities” for October 2013 in collaboration with Ministry Health Care.
· Continue to develop and update the DAC website.
· Continue to review DAC budget needs and seek support from GPR funds.
· Continue to discuss access issues at meetings.
Final Comments

Council members expressed that this has been a productive year in addressing and promoting disability concerns for the Disability Advisory Council under the direction of the Chancellor.   Members express their gratitude to serve on the council and being able to provide important information on disability and accessibility concerns related to campus.  We look forward to our next year in 2013-14.
Respectfully submitted by the Disability Advisory Council, 2013.
